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AUGUST CALENDAR ANNOUNCEMENTS 

SAMARITAN’S PURSE SHOEBOX SHOWCASE will be August 6 at 6:00 PM – 8:00 PM at the White Stone Church of the Nazarene, 57 Whisk 
Drive, White Stone, VA  22578. Join them to hear Elizabeth Henry and enjoy a cookout.  Donations of toys that will fit in a shoebox will 
be accepted.    

THERE WILL BE A BRIEF CONGREGATIONAL MEETING held at the end of service August 13 to elect elders to the class of 2020. 

TUESDAY BIBLE STUDY 1 PM, GOSPEL OF MARK, August 8 Ch. 5, Aug. 15 Ch. 6, Aug. 22 Ch. 7, Aug. 29 Ch. 8. 

BANANA BINGO AT ESSEX HOUSE Tuesday, August 15, at 10:00 AM.  Join the residents for lots of fun and bananas too! 

TPC ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL RETREAT will be August 19th at the Hughes’ home “Strathbrae”, see article page 2. 

FIVE CENTS A MEAL OFFERING will be August 20th taken by the children.  

PC(USA) LAUNCHES ABUSE PREVENTION HELPLINE—866-607-SAFE—The Presbyterian Church has teamed up with the Insurance Board 
and Praesidium to help PC(USA) church councils and church members prevent child sexual abuse. The partnership has launched a toll 
free Abuse Prevention Helpline to help keep predators away from children. 

TPC ANNUAL WORSHIP AT THE RIVER SERVICE with Zion Baptist Church in Champlain, VA will be on September 10th at the Hughes’ home 
“Strathbrae” at 10:30 AM followed by a potluck lunch.  

MEN'S RETREAT OCTOBER 13 – 14, 2017 CAMP HANOVER.  Mark your calendars for a great time of fellowship. Our time together will 
begin with dinner at 6 pm on Friday, October 13 and end at 5 pm on Saturday, October 1.  The cost for this retreat is $55 per person and 
includes lodging, 3 meals, and program. 

WOMEN’S CONFERENCE 2017—The conference will feature dynamic speaker, podcaster and author Jamie Ivey.  
November 3-4, 2017 at River Road Presbyterian Church. $125 per person.  

WE ARE CONTINUING TO COLLECT CANNED GOODS and other requested food items in Lucy’s Basket (at the front in the sanctuary) to 
deliver them periodically to the Community Services Food Bank. 

WORLD COMMUNION WILL BE OCTOBER 1ST.                    MESSIAH SING-ALONG—DECEMBER 3RD. 

LIFELONG PRESBYTERIAN FINDS INSPIRATION THROUGH SELF-DEVELOPMENT OF PEOPLE— JULY 31, 2017 

by Rick Jones | Presbyterian News Service 

LOUISVILLE – The Presbyterian Committee on the Self-
Development of People has a long list of volunteers who 
champion the ministry’s mission. For the Rev. Johnny Mon-
roe, it’s been a lifelong commitment. 

“I guess I’m what you would call a cradle Presbyterian. I was 
born into Presbyterianism,” he said. “Back in the late 1800s 
after slavery, missionaries from the northern church estab-
lished schools and churches in Sumter County, South Caroli-
na, including the Goodwill Presbyterian Church and Goodwill 
Parochial School, where I grew up.” 

Monroe serves on SDOP’s national committee and was introduced to 
the ministry at its inception in the mid-1960s during the civil rights era. 
Ordained into the ministry in 1966, the retired pastor has served churches in Rochester, Kansas City and Philadel-
phia, to name a few. Although he has served in a number of capacities within the church, Monroe says he found 
his niche by working with SDOP. 

“The church took the steps to come along beside people who were hurting, working with the community of need 
and empowering them to help themselves. The church wasn’t giving a handout but a hand up, helping people get 
started,” said Monroe. “When I saw the church moving in response to a black economic development group and 
working to provide funds to help a community in need, that’s what attracted me to SDOP.” 

In its nearly 50-year history, SDOP has provided support for more than 5,600 community projects in 67 countries, 
including the U.S. 

““I believe SDOP is the fourth leg of a stool — the righteous and prophetic arm of the church,” said Monroe. “It is 
that ministry within the church that can talk about evangelism, social justice and social witness at the same 
time.”  

The Presbyterian Committee on the Self-Development of People is able to transform lives because of gifts to One 
Great Hour of Sharing.  Presbytery of the James has an active SDOP purpose group; join us! 
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The SDOP National Committee meeting in Detroit. 

Johnny Monroe far left. Photo courtesy of SDOP.  

17 So if anyone is in Christ, there is a new creation: everything old has passed away; see, everything has become 

new! 18 All this is from God, who reconciled us to himself through Christ, and has given us the ministry of recon-

ciliation; 19 that is, in Christ God was reconciling the world to himself, not counting their trespasses against 

them, and entrusting the message of reconciliation to us.  (2 Corinthians 5:17-19, NRSV) 

http://www.tapchapel.org


 

 
             
 
 
 
 
 

 BIRTHDAYS 

 AUGUST 
Jo Dowdy  9 
Geoff Lam  3 
Susan Spage 23  

SEPTEMBER 
Ellen Hardy    4    John Moody             27 
David Broad 10    Jill Robertson           27 
Matt Jones 23    Rebecca McMahan 28 
Dan Robertson 29 

TPC ELECTS RULING ELDERS SOON 

On August 13 at a brief congregational meet-

ing, the congregation will elect two ruling el-

ders to serve as the class of 2020.  The nom-

inations committee, elected by the congrega-

tion in June, will bring forward the names of 

two persons willing to serve on the session 

for 3-year terms. The two elder nominees 

who have agreed to serve, if elected, 

are  Emerson Hughes, in a 2nd term, and 

Geoff Lam, as a new ruling elder. If you wish 

to nominate someone else to be considered, 

please talk with that person ahead of time in 

order to assure that that person is willing to 

serve; that person could then be placed in 

nomination.  Please make every effort to be 

present for this important work of the 

church.  We look forward to engaging this 

process of representative responsibility and 

to welcome ruling elders for the class of 

2020.  

SUSAN WESLEY UNITED METHODIST 

CHURCH HOSTS FAMILIAR FACES 

Pastor Hyung Moon and Kathy Hughes will of-

fer a program of music at 7:00, at Susanna 

Wesley United Methodist Church in Hayes, Vir-

ginia (3900 George Washington Memorial 

Highway, about an hour’s drive from Tappa-

hannock), on August 25th.  The program will 

consist of a variety of selections from classical 

composers to hymn tunes.    

THE TPC ANNUAL ALL CONGREGATION  

PLANNING RETREAT  

We look forward to seeing you at the All-Congregation Planning Retreat on August 

19 at the Hughes' home “Strathbrae” (maps in narthex and available from Terri by call-

ing church office).  We will begin the day at 8:30 am with a continental breakfast. There 

will be a pizza lunch; dress casual and stay after to swim or fish.   We should be finished 

by early afternoon. 

The retreat will begin with songs of praise and communion shared as it might have been 
in the earliest years of the Christian faith--from one person to the next, very simply.  We 
will spend some time brainstorming (also known as planning!!) about the worship and work of our church. 
Please know that all ideas are welcome when brainstorming occurs. 
 
This will be a great time to consider if you would like to serve on one or more of our five ministry groups that 
help us to organize our worship and service.   

Z Worship and Music ministry group plans and brings to life the Sunday worship experience, as well as oth-

er services across the church year  

Z Mission and Outreach ministry group plans, organizes and completes projects and programs at local and 

global levels that help us to make Christ known in the community by acts of compassion and mercy toward 
our neighbors 

Z Christian Education ministry group plans and carries out educational opportunities for adults and chil-

dren, both for us within the church and offered to the larger community 

Z Congregational Care ministry group engages us in fellowship and acts of compassion among our mem-

bers and for the community 

Z Church Growth ministry group plans and acts to inform the community of our worship and work as a lov-

ing and welcoming group for community newcomers and those who may be searching for a welcoming 
Christian home 

 
Please prayerfully consider adding your voice to some of these committees.  Your participation will make a 
huge difference! 

We celebrate in worship  

and in fellowship. 

THE FIVE W'S OF GIVING........ 
Over the next few months we will look at Giving through the process of "Who, What, Where, When 
and Why", also including HoW. There are so many ways that we can Give to our Church, some are 
obvious, some may be new to you. We all give in different ways. What works for one may not for an-
other. Within the articles I will also try to include how and where your giving provides for programs 
and needs for our Church, local area needs, in The Presbytery and beyond. We are so much more 
than the four walls of the Church building. 

"Who"....can give......Everyone!!! from the eldest of us to the youngest in the congregation. Each can 
participate in service to the Church through their time and talents. Look at the Presbytery meeting 
we hosted in February. We were 28 strong from the eldest to the youngest. From greeting at the 
door to handing out programs and setting up tables. Everyone including the children present contrib-
uted on behalf of our Church to help bring the program to others present. Service to the Church is 
Giving! Serving on a Ministry Group, singing in the Choir, participating in a program, setting up the 
Sanctuary for Sunday Service and those who carry up the Bible and Water. Each are Giving to the 
Church in their own way. Some are not able to participate in person and contribute through monetary 
donations toward programs and activities. Some do both. Everyone's contribution to the Church is 
important.  

Thank you all for contributing in your own way to our Church. 

 

Be back next month—Janice Canby 


